My story

In 1996 was working for another company as a Sales Manager and everything was going well, we moved to a bigger house and promotion at work which meant I was travelling extensively and for the first time I was issued with a hand held mobile phone a Nokia 6130 in 1997. Within 3 months of using this phone I was visiting my GP with severe headaches, he advised that they were probably caused by driving long distances and told me to take painkillers.
Now its fair to say at this point that I’m not a fan of going to the Doctors for such trivial matters but these were severe headaches and over the next 3 years I repeatedly visited the GP with more headaches, fatigue, memory loss and the diagnosis was always that it was caused by stress, driving, etc in fact you name it anything but the mobile phone although to be fair I never thought it would be the mobile either.
It was during November 2000 that my hearing started to deteriorate in my left ear and a subsequent hearing test confirmed that something was happening and that prompted further investigation by means of an X Ray which then led onto a MRI Scan which would really get to the root of the problem.

My consultation with the specialist and we all were very tense and wondering what it could be, the specialist pulled out the negatives of the scan and placed it onto a light box and there for all to see was a growth now diagnosed as a tumour which was located on my brain behind my left ear funnily enough the side that I used the phone on. You could hear a pin drop I watched Caroline’s face as she watched me for my reaction just the sheer mention of the word tumour was enough, he went on to explain that I had 3 options 
1. Radiation treatment which wasn’t yet proven to work 
2. An operation lasting 9 hours very invasive could result in paralysis or death or 
3. Leave it alone which would give me 5 years life expectancy.
I said almost immediately it’s got to come out,  . 

The specialist asked if I used a mobile phone, when I said yes he said “mobiles are the smoking of the 21st century” I understood what he meant straight away.
I called my employer from home to advise firstly of my impending major operation and secondly to advise him that I would not under any circumstances use another mobile phone he replied, “Can’t you use the other ear?” I was aghast he went on “not even for emergency calls” I can’t print exactly what I told him and put the phone down still in shock. Needless to say our working relationship was never to be the same.

The time had come for the operation,I had the easy part and went to sleep for 9 hours why the surgeons worked away removing the tumour and Caroline stayed close by so she could be there when I awoke. When I did wake my head was heavily bandaged and throbbing like you wouldn’t  .
Within a few days of arriving home my ‘thoughtful’ employer decided to send two representatives around to collect the company car, laptop and all other company property so “enabling me to convalesce in peace” I thought this was quite insensitive but had no choice in the matter and in any case I had other things to think about.

My recovery was slow being partially paralysed down my left side for a short period then improving so that it was only my face which had some paralysis.

Letter came from my ‘ever thoughtful’ employer claiming that whilst I was away they had decided to have a re organisation and guess what? my role was surplus to requirements; however they offered 2 options 
1. Re locate 270 miles away or 
2. Take a £15,000 drop in salary. I had in fact no option but to part company. 
Being a father of 6 children now 25, 23, 21,15,8, and 5 I am very conscious of anything which could harm them and obviously given my own first hand experience of mobile phones radiation I know they pose a real threat to all children’s health.

I have been campaigning for mobile phone companies to be honest and tell the truth about their product and have given Nokia every opportunity to reply to my numerous emails asking them directly if their phones are safe and wanting a simple Yes or No answer they can’t do it they send long winded explanations hiding behind their own research. I do find it strange that a market leader in communications can’t communicate!

What I want them to do is place health warnings on their packaging similar to cigarette packaging advising consumers giving them the chance to make an informed choice especially if they are selecting a phone for a child whose skulls are much thinner than adults and therefore more vulnerable.
We are bombarded with technology that has radiation attached and the ‘electro smog’ from phones, Wi-Fi; masts etc are harming the human race. Why is the UK behind other countries in recognising the harm being caused, we don’t need another cigarette or asbestos.

I would urge any parent who is considering buying a phone for their child to think twice. I am trying to compile a petition which would be delivered to the Government and Mobile phone companies insisting that they listen to the public and introduce such warnings on their packaging.
If you would like more information please contact me nwtraining@hotmail.co.uk 

Neil Whitfield

